Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, February 12, 2018
The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on February 12, 2018.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.

1. Ricky opened the meeting at 6:00PM. 

2.
Additions and Deletions to the Agenda:

a.
Approve the minutes of Emergency meeting, January 23, 2018:  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of the emergency meeting held on January 23, 2018.  Approved with George abstaining from the vote.  George was not present at this meeting, but did stop at the town office later that evening to sign the warning.

b.
Sign Emergency Grant TA65 & TA66 – Request for partial reimbursement:  George made the motion to sign the reimbursement forms.  This is for June, 2016 storm damage repairs as of Dec 31, 2017.  This grant is 60% complete.  Approved and signed.
c.
Excess weight permit – Desrocher’s Excavating, Inc.:  Adam made the motion to approve to town specifications the excess weight permit for Desrocher’s Excavating, Inc..  George seconded.  Approved and signed.
d.
Tobacco & Liquor License Renewal Application – Eden General Store:  George made the motion to sign the 2018 Tobacco & Liquor License Renewal for Eden General Store.  Approved and signed.

3.
Citizen Input:  None at this time.

4.
Approve the Minutes of January 22, 2018:  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of January 22, 2018 as written.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

5.
ECS – Vermont Rural Partnership Grant:  No one was present from the school.  ECS Principal, Melinda Mascolino had made the request to be placed on the agenda with no additional information provided at that time.
6.
Beach Update: None at this time.

7.
Dog Officer Update: None at this time.
8.
Constable Update:  None at this time.  Candy was asked to check into the status of a posting to social media of a dog which had been found and the owner sought.
9.
Health Officer Update - RT 100 Property report:  Information received from Health Officer, Amanda Cady was reviewed.  The town office was notified that the occupants had moved.  This information required no action by the Selectboard and will be kept on file.
10.
Road Commissioner’s Report:

a.
Update Knowles Flat Culvert #13-8 –Open concrete contractor bids (2):  Bids received at the town office were opened: 

Walker Construction:

$95,255
without keyway design






$96,255
with keyway design


D Tatro Construction

$78,000
without keyway design






$81,000
with keyway design


George made the motion to accept the bid by D. Tatro Construction of $81,000 with keyway design/$78,000 without keyway design, working out the details on whether or not to include the keyway at a later date.  Approved.  Tracey was asked to contact both companies of the bid results.

b.
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  


i.
State of VT correspondence – ROW:  Correspondence requesting a response to the town’s ROW at the project location had been indicted as “statutory 3 rod right of way” and returned.

ii.
2018 draft funding:  Information received from LCPC of VTrans public hearing on its annual budget for Federal fiscal years 2018-2021 with links to the draft document was reviewed.  This document showed funding for this project site in 2018 for professional engineering and 2021 for construction.  The Selectboard asked that this information be shared with residents who had previously expressed concern over emergency services, keeping them apprised as we receive information.
iii.
Ricky updated the Selectboard on a recent site visit by AOT, Jim Cota who reviewed the current signage.  Additional signage on RT 100 was determined to be more confusing as there are three sections of Knowles Flat that would need to be identified.  Monthly reminders to NEMS and LCSD will continue

c.
Access Permit:


ii.
Carol and Michael Byrd:  Ricky met with Jim Cota to review this site and ask for technical assistance from VTrans.  Jim had sent an email with copies of VSA Title 19 Section 1111 and VAOT B-71 standards.  The email noted that this property already has “reasonable access” off RT100; if the town should decide to grant an access off the town highway, AOT would pursue elimination of the RT100 Access.  The Selectboard asked that the Byrd’s be contacted, provided this additional information and asked how they wish to proceed.
d.
Excess Weight Permits:


i.
Gosselin Water Wells


ii.
RG Gosselin, Inc.


Adam made the motion to approve to town specifications, excess weight permits for Gosselin Water Wells and RG Gosselin, Inc.  George seconded the motion.  Approved and signed.

f.
Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Ricky has contacted McCullough, scheduling crushing to start in May.  Truck #4 is having some censor issues.  The town pick-up truck is being assembled.
11.
Ratify Additions & Deletions from the January 22, 2018 meeting:

a.
Discussion of AOT email; review of Eden’s response; motion, approval to send and signature of response to concerns of emergency response, Knowles Flat.

b.
Review of, motion, approval to sign and signature of 2018 Liquor License Renewal for Ingalls Market.
c.
Review of, motion, approval to sign and signature of excess weight permit for Newport Sand & Gravel Co., Inc. /Carroll Concrete Co., Inc.
d.
Discussion of, and agreement to assist NHP/Eden Fire Dept. with auditing of records due to transition of officers.

Adam made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions from the January 22, 2018 meeting as listed above in #11 (a-d).  George seconded the motion.  Approved.

12.
Change date of February 26, 2018 Selectboard meeting to Tuesday, February 27th:  As discussed at the last meeting, the school information meeting is scheduled for February 26th and rescheduling the Selectboard meeting to the 27th so all could attend was posted.  To confirm the rescheduling, Adam made the motion to accept the change of date to February 27th, as posted, due to the school information meeting.  Approved.

13.
FYI:

a.
Annual Meeting, LNMUUSD – Monday, February 19, 2018 @7PM @GMTCC.
b.
Public Informational Hearing on LNMUUSD budget – Monday, February 26, 2018 @6:30PM at GMTCC.

c.
Eden Town Plan confirmed by LCPC on Jan 23rd.

d.
Selectboard Institute – March 24th @ Lake Morey in Fairlee.

e.
Green Mtn Power – annual payment to Good Neighbor Fund.

f.
Tax Sale – March 13th at 10AM at Eden Town Office.

g.
Rabies Clinic – March 10th at Eden Town Garage, 12:30PM to 1:10PM.

Items (a), (b), (c), (e), and (g) were information only requiring no action by the Selectboard.  At this time, no Selectboard member plans to attend the Selectboard Institute on March 24th.  At least one Selectboard member must be present during the tax sale.  The Selectboard is to consider how they wish to proceed with properties that are offered at the tax sale and no bid is made – will the town purchase any or all of these properties?  
14.
Any other business:  

a.
Information to be gathered for town meeting, the agenda for the reorganizational meeting directly following town meeting and NHP/Eden Fire Depts.’ request for auditing assistance was discussed.  In regard to the audit, the following was suggested:  both Hyde Park and Eden should have a written request from the fire chief; request should define exactly what type of service it is requesting; if looking for more than a couple years a professional audit should be sought.  It was noted that, when first approached, the Selectboard’s only intention was to do whatever it could to help in an attempt to save the fire department any outside costs.
15.
Sign orders (7):  Seven (7) orders were reviewed and signed.  
16.
Ricky made the motion to adjourn at 7:30PM.  George seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin

Town Administrative Assistant 
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